
 DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY 
NAVAL FACILITIES ENGINEERING COMMAND SOUTHEAST 

JACKSONVILLE, FL  32212-0030 

 5720 
 BD52/1157 
 December 1, 2020 

Caddell 
James McKay 
2700 Lagoon Park Drive 
Montgomery, AL  36109-1100 

Dear Mr. McKay: 

SUBJECT:  FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT REQUEST DON-NAVY-2021-000162 
 FY21-002 

       This letter is to formally acknowledge the above FOIA request. We have included a copy of your 
request with the specific line items highlighted.  Upon review, we determined that the estimated 
amount to process your request will be $12,288. The following is a breakdown of those fees:   

 Professional Hours 
 Search 50 hrs. x $48.00 = $2400 
 Review 200 hrs. x $48.00 = $9600 

 Clerical Hours 
 Search 8 hrs x $24.00 = $192.00  
 Review 4 hrs. x $24.00 = $96.00 

 For a total of $12,288 

       We will start processing your request after you have agreed to pay the entire estimated cost.  
The records you seek require a search in another office, and so your request falls within “unusual 
circumstances.”  Because of these unusual circumstances, we need to extend the time limit to respond 
beyond the ten additional days provided by the statute.  You must notify our office in writing or 
email of your agreement. If no response is received within 10 working days, the case will be closed 
and no further action will be taken.  We will endeavor to process the request as soon as possible. 

       If you have any questions concerning this matter, you may contact, Ms. Atina Hall, at (904) 
542-6259 or email atina.hall@navy.mil. 

Sincerely, 

Atina Hall 

 Atina Hall 
 By direction of the  
 Commanding Officer 
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